
From:                                         Official Information
Sent:                                           Thursday, 13 June 2019 10:57 AM
To:                                             
Subject:                                     LGOIMA response: Parking for Councillors/Council Staff
 
Importance:                            High
 
Dear 
 
Thank you for your email, received on May 15 2019. You requested the following information, under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA):
 

1. Whether councillors are entitled to free and/or discounted parking (if the parking is discounted, how much is the discount per car park?);
2. Whether other staff are entitled to free and/or discounted parking (please provide a list of job titles);
3. The location(s) of the free and/or discounted parking available to councillors and/or other staff;
4. The market value of the free and/or discounted car parks available to councillors and/or other staff.

 
 
Response:
 

1.       The Mayor and Councillors are provided free car parking at Te Hononga/the Civic Building.
 

2.       Some senior staff are provided free car parking at Te Hononga/the Civic Building, and in the adjacent Canterbury Club carpark. Car parking is provided to some senior managers. It is also
provided to some staff to facilitate access for those who are required to work late hours (for example overnight customer service staff), those on rehabilitation or those with disabilities. The
Christchurch City Council has a sinking lid policy for the supply of new car parking for staff and the number eligible is decreasing over time.

 
Acting Head 1
Advisor 1
CEO 1
General Managers 6
Heads 15
HR Advisors 4
Legal Counsel 1
Managers 8
Project Manager 1
Senior Project Manager 1
Senior Software
Engineer 1
Staff member 1
Team Leader 1
Grand Total 42

 
 
 

3.       Te Hononga / the Civic Building and the adjacent Canterbury Club carpark
 

4.       Long term weekly rates for carparking at a nearby car parking building at set at $65 pw. For the 17 elected members and 42 staff, the market value equates to $199,420
 
You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review our decision. Complaints can be sent by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz, by fax to (04) 471 2254, or by post to The
Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143.
 
Publication of responses to LGOIMA requests
Please note: our LGOIMA responses may be published on the Christchurch City Council website a month after they have been responded to, with requesters’ personal details withheld. If you have any
concerns about this please contact the Official Information team on officialinformation@ccc.govt.nz.
 
Yours sincerely,
 

Ana Macadie

Information Advisor
Office of the Chief Executive
Christchurch City Council
53 Hereford Street, Christchurch 8011
 

Please consider the environment before printing this email
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